
 

 
 
 

14th January 2022. 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Happy New Year to you all, we wanted to write to you at the beginning of this New Year to 
pass on a few reminders as we move into 2022. 
 
Cold weather 
Firstly we are asking parents to ensure that all students come into school with warm coats 
and suitable shoes for being outside in damp or cold weather.  As part of our ongoing efforts 
to reduce the risks of Covid-19 we will be continuing to ask students to be outside as often 
as possible for breaks and lunchtimes. If you need support with this please do get in touch 
with our student support team. 
 
Sicknesses within school 
We are aware that the guidelines for testing and isolations around Covid-19 continue to 
change, however as a school we also need to be protective against other illnesses at this 
time of year.   If your child is feeling unwell and will not be able to engage with their day at 
school they should remain at home until they feel well enough to manage the school day.  If 
your child has symptoms of sickness and/or diarrhoea they should remain off school for 
forty eight hours from the last episode of diarrhoea or vomiting. 
 
School uniform 
As you are aware the school has a uniform policy for students, we have copied this below. 
We would appreciate it if you could support your child to follow the uniform policy in 
school, or contact us if there are any difficulties with this.   
 
School uniform can be purchased through the link on the school website and support with 
grants for new school uniform purchases can be accessed via our student support team, 
please contact us via the school office for more information.  
 
If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact us. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

             
 
Claire Andrew and Joanne Maher  
(Leaders for learning, upper & lower school.) 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
School Uniform – years 7 to 11. 
 
The school has a uniform which consists of: 
• A pale blue polo shirt (with or without the school logo); 
• A dark blue jumper or cardigan (with or without the school logo); 
• Dark trousers or a dark skirt. (In particularly hot weather students may choose to 
wear shorts. These should be of an appropriate length, just above the knee and dark 
coloured.) 
 
School uniform – 6th Form 
 
Sixth form students based on the SCP main site are to wear smart casual wear of their own 
choice.  
Students who attend SCP@WRA are required to follow the Walker Riverside sixth form 
uniform policy.  
 
Students should not wear any accessories, jewellery, makeup or false nails that are 
excessive and not in line with the school dress code.  
 
 
 


